City of Auburn Planning Board

Tuesday, May 21, 2012 6:30 pm, Memorial City Hall
Present: Sam Giangreco, Sheli Graney, Crystal Cosentino, Chris DeProspero, Frank Reginelli, Anne McCarthy
Absent: Anthony Bartolotta
Staff: Stephen Selvek, Planning and Community Development Program Manager; Andy Fusco, Corporation Counsel
Agenda Items: 102 N. Lewis St.
The Chair calls the meeting to order. The Pledge of allegiance is recited. Roll is called.
Agenda Item 1: Environmental Review of a Major Site Plan Review for the construction of a 3-story, 110-unit senior housing apartment building together with associated site improvements including driveway access, garages, parking, landscaping, unities, and stormwater management located at 102 N. Lewis St, 9 Catlin St, and 136 & 138 Standart Ave.  Applicant: Calamar Construction

Chair invites owner or agent to speak.
Jocelyn Bos, Director of Senior Housing, Calamar – met with neighbors and four major concerns were voiced.

· Move building, garages

· Run off, work with OPED and improve current situation

· Access via Standart Ave

· Wildlife and vegetation – researched

Ben Gustafson, Hunt Engineers – previously presented project. Final plans prepared and submitted for review. Storm water basin – run off from site decreased 50%. Storm water pollution prevention plan submitted – 47% 100 year storm. Diverted to safer location. *Reviews areas on map* Handicapped access, pedestrian access to Standart Ave. Traffic impact study done. Landscaping plan done. Saving most of the tree perimeter. Buffering more than required. Hydrant locations and AFD access done. Sewer service capacity sufficient.
Chair asks for Staff comments.

Steve Selvek – review SEQR Parts 2 and 3. Recommendation is for a negative declaration on SEQR indication there are no large/important/significant environmental impacts. This is not to say no impact will be expected but that it will not be significant. Draft resolution for consideration. This is step 1, a more in depth site plan review is forthcoming.

Chair asks for Board comments.

Sam Giangreco – other development plans have come up in the past. One in particular would have caused massive neighborhood grief. Our duty as a Board is to vote on the criteria present. This is the least intrusive plan to come into this neighborhood. Traffic is minimal, buffers are above expectation. This could be advantageous to the area. I have heard from both sides of the issue on this.

Chair asks for a motion for a negative declaration for SEQR. So moved by Frank Reginelli, seconded by Anne McCarthy. All members vote approval. Motion carried.

Next regularly scheduled meeting is June 5, 2012 at 6:30 p.m.  
Motion to adjourn by Anne McCarthy, seconded by Frank Reginelli. All members vote approval. Meeting adjourned.

